

## PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

March 23, 2018

Dear Occupant or Owner:

The City of Peoria received a request from the Cottage District Neighborhood Collaborative/Moss Bradley Residential Association to change the traffic pattern of the alley that runs between St. James and Orange Street. The request is to change the alley from two-way traffic to one-way from St. James to Orange.

Reasons for changing this alley to one-way include:

- Speeding traffic in the alley disobeying the posted stop signs.
- The alley is not wide enough to accommodate two-way traffic.
- The sight lines at the St. James end of the alley makes exiting the alley in that direction dangerous for pedestrians and vehicles on St. James.

This request will be discussed at the April meeting of the City's Transportation Commission held at 3:00 PM on April 17<sup>th</sup> at the Public Works Building at 3505 N. Dries Lane. Public comment is welcome at this meeting

If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (309) 494-8823 or email me at <a href="mailto:nstoffer@ci.peoria.il.us">nstoffer@ci.peoria.il.us</a>.

Sincerely,

Nick Stoffer Traffic Engineer

cc: Charles Grayeb, 2<sup>nd</sup> District Council Patrick Urich, City Manager Scott Reeise, Public Works Director

